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you matter

To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees

From: Sid Grant — Bond Project Manager

Date: September 30, 2024

cc: Dr. Brad Hunt, Diana Sircar, Josette Dobbins, Kit Pehl

Re: Approval of Ponder Company, Inc. for the replacement of gym flooring at Coppell High School

The 2023 Bond election, Proposition A, includes the full replacement of the large gym maple wood
flooring (not the arena) at Coppell High School. The existing floor is over 30 years old. While the
replacement will not take place until the summer of 2025, we have received excellent pricing from
Ponder Company, Inc. if we agree to award the project now. Ponder has installed the vast majority of
our wood gym floors for new construction, as well as, district-wide flooring replacements over several
decades.

The proposal from Ponder Company, Inc. was procured in accordance with Texas Education Code
§44.031 through the district's membership with the TASB Buyboard Purchasing Cooperative, contract
#737-24. The total cost of the turn-key flooring replacement is $301,649.00. This total amount includes
$16,000.00 in contingency to address any unforeseen conditions. This quote is well within the dollars
allocated by the 2023 bond for this gym floor replacement.

RECOMMENDATION: That the Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve the proposal
from Ponder Company, Inc. for the full replacement of the large
maple wood gym floor at Coppell High School at a total cost not
to exceed $301,649.00.



